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The annual TRAK meeting was a huge success.  I would like to thank Tony’s Wrecker Service for 

hosting the meeting.  The members of the association voted as follows:  Jr. Ellis—President, Kevin 

Estes—Vice President, Shauna Decker—Secretary, and Nick Schade—Treasurer.  We would like to 

congratulate Mike Penn and Lee Roberts on their appointment to the Board of Directors.  Also, we 

would like to recognize  Nalls Wrecker Service, Bluegrass Towing, Ellis Towing, Tony’s Wrecker 

Service, and Conley’s Wrecker Service on their 30 year award for constant membership to TRAK.   

 

We are looking forward to another great meeting in Lexington this month.  Please come out and let 

your association work for you! 



Associate Member Spotlight 
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Old Kentucky Insurance Inc. is locally owned, independent agency that was founded in 1973.  We 

are licensed with more than 100 financially strong companies, offering Homeowners, Auto, Life, 

Health, Trucking and Commercial Insurance. We are able to shop these companies for the insur-

ance that is right for you. We are committed to providing quality insurance services, and working 

hard to maintain long term relationships with our clients.    

 

Keesha Irwin has been in the insurance industry for over 15 years 

and is willing to help with any of your personal, commercial, or 

trucking insurance needs! Please call her today for a free quote!  

Office – 502.451.8800 ● Mobile – 270.307.6222 ●  

 

 

The Association appreciates your membership and dedica-

tion, congratulations on being our Associate Member Spotlight! 

http://www.oldkentuckyinsurance.com


Towing Industry Leader Earns Kentucky High-
way Safety Award 

*This excerpt was taken from local news source WAFF 48.  The 
association is very honored to have Roberts as a member  and 
congratulate him on this exceptional achievement.—Editor 

The Kentucky Office of Highway Safety awarded towing compa-
ny owner Lee Roberts of Roberts Heavy Duty Towing & Recov-
ery, Lexington, Ky., recognition for his leadership and accom-
plishments in the field, the first time a safety award goes to a 
towing company. 

“Lee Roberts has been a positive force for honesty, dedication, 
and professionalism in the towing and recovery business for 
more than 30 years,” wrote Tony Young, highway safety special-
ist at the Federal Highway and Safety Administration who nomi-
nated Lee for the coveted prize. “During his career he has 
worked and continues to work to be a leader who has made a 
significant contribution to highway safety and traffic incident 
management across Kentucky.” 

Young and Roberts have worked together throughout the years. 
He singled out Roberts, born in England, for being an American 
success story, as well as for donating time and equipment to the 
State Fire School to help train firefighters; being on-call 24/7 to 
assist the Lexington Fire and Police departments; and for imple-
menting company procedures to enhance the safety of his cus-
tomers and crew while on assignment. 

“I was floored that I even got nominated,” commented Roberts, 
who accepted the award at the Kentucky Lifesavers Conference 
in Louisville, which focuses on highway safety. “And to actually 
get it, it’s quite a shock. If it weren’t for the good people who 
work under me I wouldn’t have got it. It’s not just me.” 

Roberts also was proud to shine a positive spotlight on the tow-
ing industry. “I want our industry to get some recognition,” said 
Roberts, who has been a towing company owner for over 17 
years and serves on the board of the International Towing and 
Recovery Hall of Fame and Museum, based in Chattanooga, 
Tenn. 

Always watching out for the towing industry, Roberts earlier this 

year helped towing competitor Dewayne “Slim” Hogan get back 

on his feet after Hogan lost his business in the Blue Grass Stock-

yards fire in Lexington. Roberts loaned Hogan a tow truck and 

provided him workshop space so he could continue operating. 

 

Congratulations to Lee and his team on this accom-

plishment! 

 

Texas County Considers Rotation 

Montgomery County, Texas, officials are working with law 
enforcement, the tow truck industry and the public to update 
its policy regarding non-consent towing.  House Bill 2213, 
passed during the 2015 state legislative session, has made it 
possible for the county to make changes to existing towing 
policies to address safety issues on area roadways. 
 
The proposed towing rotation process creates five zones in 
Montgomery County in an effort to cut down on the number 
of tow trucks that respond to a scene. 
 
The proposed regulations only address non-consent towing. 
Dispatch personnel will follow a rotation of towing compa-
nies included in a list for each zone. A towing company may 
have a number of positions on the rotation list corresponding 
to the number of permitted tow trucks in each zone. 
 
Towers would have 20 minutes to respond to a scene within 
each zone under the initial policy, but the timing is still being 
tweaked for further review.  County officials also seek to en-
sure that vehicles are towed to a location in the county, Stall-
berg said. The proposed regulations require towed vehicles 
to be stored within the specific zone in which the vehicle was 
loaded. 
 
More than a dozen representatives from towing companies 
across the county spoke on the record at a March 8 meeting 
when the regulations were brought before the court. Several 
drivers were in favor of a rotation process but urged county 
officials to tweak the regulations before approving a final 
version. 
 
Milstead Automotive owner Amy Milstead said she is in favor 
of a rotation process to help reduce secondary accidents in 
the county. 
 
"Our county has experienced rapid growth over the past few 
years, and traffic is a top concern for each of our citizens," 
she said. "The rotation [process] would help with congestion 
when it comes to accident scenes. We need to move Mont-
gomery County into the 21st century—we are chasing acci-
dents like they did years and years ago." 
 
Tow truck operator Clinton Bass said he believed the pro-
posed rotation was a little too drastic. 
 
"The rotation is going to kill us small-business owners," he 
said. "There are different things that were done in other are-
as of the county—Shenandoah, Oak Ridge North—to limit the 
number of trucks per wrecker scene that would drastically 
reduce the number of trucks." 
 
Tow truck driver Dennis Blake said during the meeting he is 
in favor of a rotation process as long as it is done fairly. 
 
Source: communityimpact.com  



TRAK Monthy Meetings 

 

 March 15th—Cave City/Glasgow    August—picnic (date to be announced) 

 April 19th—Louisville, Tony’s Wrecker Svc.    September 20th—Leitchfield 

 May 17th—Lexington, Robert’s Towing   October 18th—Morehead 

 June 21st—Elizabethtown     November 15th—Bardstown 

 July 19th—Florence      December—Christmas party 

 

 

 

                               $$$        CLASSIFIEDS       $$$ 

1997 Fontaine 55-ton detach with a 26’ well, 3 axle, rear axle lifts up, side wings, strobe lights, fully hydrau-

lic. Located in Louisville, KY. Please call (502) 426-4100 or email nick@tonyswreckerservice.com  

 

 

 

TRAK  

PO BOX 35155 

LOUISVILLE KY  40232 

1992 International w/ Century 1050 3-stage underreach 50 ton, low mileage, for more info call 

270-734-5986 

http://webmail-classic.windstream.net/do/mail/message/mailto?to=nick%40tonyswreckerservice.com

